
I am writing to encourage members of the Political Subdivision Committee to vote DO 
PASS on HB1323. 
 
I feel mandating masks is limiting individual freedoms. It should be each person’s 
individual choice whether or not to wear a mask. Any government entity should not be 
allowed to decide if I can breathe fresh, clean air or not. A mask mandate may seem 
insignificant and tolerable to some, but I am asking what is next? What freedoms will be 
we forced to give up? A mask mandate is a gateway to future unfavorable mandates. I 
feel mask mandates are an abuse of power by the government, which will only continue 
unless we put a stop to this nonsense. Please protect our freedoms and vote DO PASS on 
HB1323. 
 
Regards, 
 
Chad Manthei 
Resident of Fargo, ND 
 
 
 
 
 


